May 2015 NAHC
Newsletter 1A Homeowners

P.O. Box 5245, Naperville, lllinois 60567-5245 ———  Confederation
www.napervillehomeowners.com Naperville’s Neighbor to Neighbor Network

aperville Area

InThisMont hés Edi ti on:

Confederation Annual Meeting Will Take a Different LooK at LandSCaping ..........cccoeoereeiniiieseeeeeeeeeeseeesee s 2
Has Your Association Paid 2015 NAHGC DUES? .......eeeiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiieiieeeeteeeeeeeeeeeeesaesaeseeeeeaessesessssaeseessssesseenesesssnnnnes 2
2015 CAI Legal Forum-Chicago - "Hot LEGAL Topics Affecting Community ASSOCIations"” ...........ccooeeeeveeieeeennnn. 3
Do We Have Your Updated Contact INFOIMELIONT............euiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiieeiiieeeeeeeeeeeeeeee e eeeeseeeeeeeeeseeeeeeenenesennnnne 3
Housing Advisory Commission to Look at Rental REgQUIALION ...............uuiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiieeeieeeeeeee e 5
Emergency Management Officials Launch Weather Alert Radio CONtESt ..........ooovviiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiee e 7
NAHC BriefS T NEWS YOU CaN USE! ...ttt et ettt ettt ettt et et st se ittt ssstsssessssnnnsnennnenes 9
DigQiNG? Call JUNE FIFSt......eeeiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiieet ettt ettt ettt ettt sttt et sttt s et e sttt et s st s s e e et s s s s s s sesesenennnnnes 16
Coming IN MaY T NAHC EIECHONS .......uuiiiiiiiiiiiiiii s 17
lllinois HB 1376 T Vide0o SeWer INSPECLIONS .. ....cooiiiiiiiii i 19
Homeowner Best Management Practices for Spring and SUMIMET ............uuuiiiueiieiieiiiieieiiiieeeeeeeeseeeeeeeseseseseeeenne 20
ACTHA NBWS ...ttt ettt ettt et e e e e oo ettt ettt e e e e s o e et bee et e eae e e e am st teeeeeeeeeeeaannsbeeeeeeeee e e e nnsteeeeeaeeeeaannnnneeaaaaens 23
News from the DuPage..Chi.l.dr.enf.s..MUuSs.e.U M. ... 24
NEWS from NAPEr SEIHEIMENT .......oii ittt et et et et e e ettt s et et e st e s s e ss s s s e ststetbststsssnssnesnnnnnnes 25
Park DISEHCE UPOALES .....eeeieiiiiiiiiiiieiiiitiittee ettt ettt ettt ettt ettt ettt e s et s st sttt st e st ettt st sttt sttt st et e e et e e nennbnnnnee 26
[T o] = 1 VA NN L= PP PP PP PTPRPPPPPPNE 30

The NAHC newsletter is published monthly to provide the news and information Naperville homeowners need. We welcome and appreciate
your feedback. Send it to our Newsletter Editor at rafischerl@aol.com.

Presidentds Letter

I have been dumping water on my front lawn almost daily recently. While April showers purportedly

bring May fl ower s, webve had more dry than wet day
mont h. Mi xing in Lake Mi cfmyigvastmérg in $eedramdddrtilizerss togpayn e c e s
off by establishing the green suburban nirvana we have been conditioned to expect.

Working against my quest foralawnar e two | arge trees that werenot
planted almost 3 decades ago. Acknowledging the inherent futility of growing grass without moisture

or sun, we re-landscaped the front with mulch and bushes last summer and gave up on grass ever

growing directly under the branches. Even though the only lawn left is on the periphery, the trees still

soak up most of the available moisture. Part of my problem is simple; Northern lllinois is not a great
environment for growing turf grass. Despite this geographic reality, | 6 m not ready t,0 mul
besides, the household CEO probably woné t | give uprarthose last patchy pieces of green.

Our May 16th Homeowners Confederation Meeting (8 AM for coffee and networking, meeting at 8:30

in meeting rooms B&C of the Naperville Municipal Center) will feature Jim Kleinwachter of Napervi | | e 8 s
own Conservation Foundation. Jim told me there is, in development, a prairie grass alternative that

can be cared for to look more like a lawn than unkempt open space. Incorporating the drought
tolerance and disease resistance of the plants that were here before we were, together with a more
palatable and, to our conditioned minds, visually acceptable appearance, there may be some options

here. Seems like a lot to ask for, but | expect Jim will have more to say about it on the sixteenth.

May is our last monthly meeting until September and a good chance to have input into what we will be
looking at next year. We 6r e al so set to el ect a few officers
president. The nominating committee has suggested that | run for re-election, and your support is
appreciated. Mark your calendars and join us as we continue to make a difference in Naperville.

bob

Bob Fischer
President, Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation
www.napervillehomeowners.com
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Confederation Annual Meeting Will Take a Different Look at

Landscaping

Your next NAHC Monthly meeting will be Saturday morning, May 16" at 8:00 AM (for coffee and
networking) in Meeting rooms B&C of the Naperville Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle Street.

This is the Confederationds Annual meeti n
Vice President, and two At-Large Directors. Information on the slate of proposed
candidates, as well as other information on the election is in an article below.

This month, Jim Kleinwachter of The Conservation Foundation will prowde
information on alternative ways for landscaping and the
Foundationds AConservation i

Coffee and networking, sponsored by ReMax of Naperville is ' f.
at 8:00 AM. é..—

Keep an eye on www.napervillehomeowners.com for updates on the meeting. e
We are looking forward to seeing everyone on the 16™ Remember, coffee and

networking begins 8:00 AM, the meeting starts at 8:30, and we promise to have

everyone on their way by ten!

Has Your Association Paid 2015 NAHC Dues?

We finished emailing 2015 Dues invoices in March and we
hope your association (or Management Company) Make your neighborhood
received an invoice and is processing it for payment. )

_ _ part of the community
Having a healthy roster of paid members not only allows us to ) .
ikeep the lights on, o but it allnéf@quleéWﬁObUélanrledibi
discussions with government and other groups as we .
advocate on behalf of area homeowners. We 6 r e abou Hain psite help shape

to our paid membership goals, and we hope your association Naperville’s future
signs on before summer vacation.

www.napervillehomeowners.com

Our annual $30 assessment covers administrative costs
needed to serve our members and the community. This
includes the website, insurance and legal costs, and other
necessary expenses to stay viable and in compliance. We
recognize that your association has many needs, so we try to gpewille Area
keep our costs to a minimum and run with a very lean budget. '

nahc-naperhomeownsrs@wowway com |

Homeowners
Confederation

Without your support as dues paying members we lose
credibility and will be unable to: Naperville's Neighbor to Neighbor Network
- Serve as an advocate for and a voice of the people who
call the Naperville area their home;
- Create an awareness of residents' needs by developing and maintaining relationships with all
levels of government -national, state, city, counties, townships, and school and park districts;
- Support member associations with their organizational and program needs - facilitating an
interchange of ideas, resources, and information between and among homeowners associations;
- Build, through a cooperative effort, a community dedicated to the enhancement of our property; -
Provide, through regular meetings, special events such as candidate and issue forums, our
newsletter and website, a forum for homeowner concerns and interests.

If you received an invoice, please return a 2015 Dues check for $30 to:
Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation, Inc.
PO Box 5245
Naperville, lllinois 60567-5245
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If your Association is not currently a Confederation member, or if there have been significant changes
i n your associ ao tooonrovaebsite don downtoadsand complete the Membership
Application and send it to us along with your dues.

If you did not receive an invoice (or are one of the associations who received the wrong invoice (our
President messed up on the cut and paste i he does know most of you are not Haverton), email us at
nahc-naperhomeowners@wowway.comand we 01l | g eRememinee, yoturoasspmatian will
not be eligible to vote at our May Annual Meeting and elections if your dues are not paid.

If your association or organization wants to learn more about the Confederation, its mission, and role
in the community, we will be happy to send a Board member to one of your future meetings.

2015 CAl Legal Forum-Chicago - "Hot LEGAL Topics
Affecting Community Associations"

Board Members, Homeowners, and Property Managers--- Don't miss this opportunity to learn the
latest legal updates, ask legal questions, and interact with attorneys and community association
colleagues on Thursday, May 7, 2015 from 7:45 AM - 3:45 PM at the University Center, 525 S. State
Street, Chicago, lllinois 60605.

Benefits of attending:

AEight law firms will present ' Hot Legal Topics'
AAttend 4 Sessions
AHear from the panel of Attorneys at 2 Q&A sessi

ABreakfast & lunch included

AEfficient Seminar Schedule to maximize your
AUp €A Costinuing Education Credits

ARegi strat i onAprl258160--84 Ménibersl/ 8175--Non-Members

ADay of Registration $175.-Bdnbeéisor CAI Me mber s

CAl-lllinois' Legal Forum is a nationally recognized Award-Winning Program! After the Legal Forum
there will be a "Happy Hour" right down the block at Bar Louie.

For more details and to register: http://www.cvent.com/events/cai-s-annual-legal-forum-chicago/event-
summary-8b8d357f795b46a1b63791cbe56b049b.aspx

Do We Have Your Updated Contact Information?

When e-mailing dues invoices a number bounced back due to bad addresses. We also recognized

that some associations only had #Asnail ma i

association officers changing, members moving, changing jobs, or switching to a different
Internet provider, our directory always needs updates. Because we use a different mailing
= list for dues than for the newsletter, we hope every association is contacted via at least one
of the two lists.

If you believe the contact information for your association is out of date, please go to our website,
www.napervillehomeowners.com, download, and fill out an information sheet (member application) on
your associat i on.onoufHomapage tb the MemieishiptApplicatikncdocument. This
can also be used to send us a dues check if your association did not receive a dues invoice.

Remember i the only way the Police, Fire Department, Park District, or even local realtors can get
information on Naperville Associations is to ask the Confederation. We get requests regularly for this

edu

& C

0

information. We donodt pr ovi de-govetnmeatal anitsp we fooward the q u e s t

request to our contact on file to handle as they see fit. Accordingly, privacy should not be an issue.
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We are always looking for new members i if you or your association would like to become part of the

Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation, please let us know. Our Board members are happy to

join your associ ati onés meetings to talk about the Confed
greater Naperville Area in order to make this a great place to call home!

£
AT o 4 The Homeowner’s Forum
community \
ASSDTIATIONS ( JSTITUTE ME}T _13’ 2[115

Wednesday Night ~ 7:00pm - 2:00pm
White Eagles Owner's Clubhouse
4265 White Eagle Dr ~ Naperville, IL

Please Bring Your Questions! Panel of Experts to Include
Board Enforcement Powers
Budgets and Reserves Accountant
Cultivating Community Involvement Attorney
Dealing with Foreclosures Banker
Election Procedures Insurance
Expectations of Management Manager
Insurance Other Trade Professionals
Landscaping
Maintenance
Self Managed Associations
Cost Is FREE!

Your Questions / Your Topics!

FPlegze register early as we require @ minimum attendance, Your
contact information is required in case we nead to notifi you of any
program changes, Space is limited and registrations are aocepted
on @ first-come, first-served basis, so register TODATT

ON-LINE REGISTRATION IS NOW AVAILABLE: www.cai-illinois.org, upcoming events and seminars

Homeowner's Forum ~ Wednesday, May 13, 2015 ~ 7:00pm - 9:00 pm
Location: White Eagles Owner's Clubhouse
4265 White Eagle Dr ~ Naperville, IL

PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY - ONE FORM PER FERSON Are youa CAl member? _Yes __No
(Membership i not required to attemnd)

Name: Assn:

Address:

City,/State,/ Zip:

Please provide email for registration confirmation and phone # for notification of program changes

Email: Phone#:

How did you hear about this program?
Send registration by mail, fax or email to:
CAl-Nlineis Chapter ~ 1821 Walden Office Square, Suite 100, Schaumburg, IL 60173 )

Fanz 847-301-7507 Email: info@cai-illinois.org For inquires please call 847-301-7505

For more information and to register on line go to: http://www.cvent.com/d/Orgziz
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Housing Advisory Commission to Look at Rental Requlation

The Cityof Napervill ebs Housing Advisory Commi ssion
May 4 to gather input on the potential establishment of mandatory requirements pertaining to rental

property.
Any parties interested in learning about potential rental regulations and/or providing input on this topic

are encouraged to attend this meeting, which will be held Monday, May 4 at 6:30 p.m. in Council
Chambers at the Naperville Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle Street.

Based upon feedback received
from City of Naperville
residents, property owners and
interested stakeholders, the

City is currently considering Siephﬂl‘lie KifOWi'

options to require the

- \
Please join State Representative

in parinership with the

regiStration or IicenSing of Associafion for Individual Development [AID)
landlords l’enting property within and Fox Metro Water Reclamation District
the city limits. Common rental for o FREE
regulations include mandatory

participation in a crime-free Ema 8
program, rental registration,

landlord  licensing,  exterior

inspections and interior
inspections.  Currently, the
Ci t y 06 sFree MultrHousing
Program is voluntary.

Speakers at the May 4 meeting sat“"la“- Hay /

will be provided up to five 9a'm: to Noon

minutes each to provide

testimony and must sign in on Rep. Nifewil's'

sheets available outside of ‘"l'i’]‘]"::n“:'t::-':’lﬂ';-l.': The following services
Council Chambers beginning at Suite 116/ - Aurera will be available:

6 p.m. Written testimony can
also be submitted to the City of
Naperville Planning Services

* On-site document shredding. * Preseription drug and over-the-counter

« Elecironic racycling provided by AID. medication collection provided by

Team, 400 S. Ea—gle Street1 Acceptable items include: computer fowers, ;?;KCESDCE?:;'ERE{I;EEE[;TED

i inoi microwaves, DVD players, VCRs, video ’
Naperville, lllinois 54 | DVD players, Ve, v Call phane collecion provided by

game consoles, printers, cable receivers, +Cell phone e prov
through June 19, 2015. fax machines, digital players and recorders.  Mutual Ground demestic vielence and
The May 4 meeting will also be MO TVs O MONITORS. sexvel assoult services
broadcast live on government * Used books to benefit Culture Shock *K-Cup Recyeling
. M r

access TV stﬁtlon \_/_VCNC (Ch. PR . X o e
6 T WOW, Ch. 10 7 Comcast, 630585-1308 or Stephanie Kifowit@ttnet. Vist IdistricBAcom:  pumiivom.

Ch. 99 1 AT&T) and streamed
l i ve on t he Qitpt/napesvillevgedicsis.condViewRublisher.php?view id=2.

It is not anticipated that the HAC will make any final recommendations at the conclusion of the May
4public meeting. The HAC is anticipated to continue discussions regarding potential rental regulations
(using information and feedback gathered at the May 4 public meeting and through written testimony)
at its next regularly-scheduled meeting on July 6, 2015. The agenda for this meeting will be posted at
a future date.

For more information on the rental regulations discussion, visit
www.naperville.il.us/rentalrequlations.aspx.
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SENIOR SERVICES

Join us Saturday, May 16, 2015 from 10 a.m. to 2 p m.

A e Well DuPage™

Renew, Recharge, Remvent

i

This free event, for active adults
age 50 and older, will provide tips
on how to maximize independence
through wellness, financial security,
safe driving, volunteer opportunities
and more!

New Location

DuPage County
Government Center

Jack T. Knuepfer
Administrative Building

421 N. County Farm Road, Wheaton
First Floor Auditorium

Featured Sessions:

[~

* Financial rivi * Frauds & Scams * Me Health Fitness
nd ‘Ipdxc.le . lunteer Oppo

Keynote Speaker. Dr. Thomas Sattler
Former Training Coordinator for the Chicago Blackhawks and Chicago Cubs.

Served on the Board of the American College of Sports Medicine.

For more information, contact DuPage County Senior Services
at (630) 407-6500 or www.agewelldupage.org.
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Emergency Management Officials Launch Weather Alert
Radio Contest

The recent devastating tornadoes in northern lllinois were a heartbreaking reminder of the tornado risk
in lllinois. To increase awareness and use of an important severe weather alerting tool, the lIllinois
Emergency Management Agency (IEMA) and the Illinois Emergency Services Management
Association (IESMA) today launched an online quiz for a chance to win a weather alert radio.

The &6Weat her Al ert Radi os Save Livg
lllinois website at www.Ready.lllinois.gov. The contest will run though May
22. This is the third time IEMA and IESMA have sponsored the statewide
contest.

COMMUNITY EMERGENCY
RESPONSE TEAM

ays

Ailtdés i mportant f or people to have
warnings, particularly a t night when most of us are sleeping, o
Director James K. JradbewllsoundiaWeeavhem a warnend hasbeen issued for

your area and give you information about the approaching hazard. Similar to a smoke alarm or carbon

monoxide detector, aweatheral ert radi o can give you precious

A total of 100 weather alert radios will be awarded to participants who register after reading
information about the radios and successfully completing a five-question quiz. Winners will be
announced in late May. The radios were purchased by IESMA as part of an effort to increase the use
of the devices in communities throughout lllinois.

il ESMA is excited to team up with | EMA f oPresidert

Kevin Sargent . AEach
xﬂ‘;w affected by some type of extreme weather each
Bike VYear This_ year is no exception with the _tornad_o
outbreak in central and northern lllinois in April.
IESMA believes many lives are saved each year
by people being able to receive severe weather
warnings from NOAA weather alert radios.
Please take time to participate in this contest for
a chance to win one of 100 weather alert radios
to be given away. 0

2" annual
d"

“B ke Ba\

May 15t thru May 16t
2:00pm to 2:00pm

snacks at the IDandelich Sountaln The National Weather Service (NWS) and state
:':;‘;‘, on the Riverwalk and local emergency management officials
entertainmen encourage individuals and businesses to have a
Pick your time to spin National Oceanic and Atmospheric

"’9_'3“" online: Administration (NOAA) Weather Radio All
www.BikeBald.com Hazards with battery backup, a tone-alert feature

SWe supjort the comigunisys and Specific Area Message Encoding (SAME)

& raise awareness to technology, which allows the radio to be

Child ith C i ifi
Yl BEh ey programmed to receive alerts for specified

counties. When an alert is issued for that area,
the device will sound a warning alarm tone
followed by the broadcast message.

Besides weather information, the NWS also
| & ) broadcasts warnings and post-event information
MPRECOR £3%Ess Z for all types of hazards, including natural,
’ environmental and public safety hazards, such

as earthquakes, chemical spills and AMBER alerts.

More information about severe weather preparedness also is available at www.Ready.lllinois.gov.
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Naperville’s
20th Annual

NATIONAL
s oo NIGHT OUT

Tuesday, August 4, 2015

Join your neighbors and the rest of the nation for

NATIONAL NIGHT OUT

Participating in National Night Out is an effective,
inexpensive and enjoyable program that promotes
neighborhood spirit and public safety partnerships in
efforts to maintaining a safe community.

**Meet your neighbors** Have Fun** Barbeque™**
**|ce Cream Socials**Potlucks**Block Party**

Members from the Naperville Police, Fire, Public Works,
Animal Control, Electric and Water Utility departments
will visit many of the registered events.

Get your neighborhood involved in this community wide
annual crime and drug prevention event.

Get your party started!
Neighborhood registration begins May15.
http://Amww.naperville.il.us/nno.aspx
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NAHC Briefs i News You Can Usel

Meadow Mix creates a natural haven while reducing upkeep costs - The varied hues of red,
yellow, green, and purple of native lllinois plants swayi

roadside can have a calming effect when compared |
to an open field of, well, just grass.

The Conservation Foundation has partnered with
three local environmental companies to help
businesses, parks, and highway departments
minimize maintenance costs on landscaped areas by
replacing traditional turf with native perennial grasses
and colorful flowering plants.

It 6al lced The Conservation Foundationdés Pollinator
growing perennial flowers, grasses and sedges, and buffalo grass that are native to lllinois. It was
developed in partnership with The Pizzo Group, Applied Ecological Services, and Cardno.

Along with ecological benefits, Meadow Mix is sustainable; meaning that once established, the natural

e

prairie doesndét need to be watered or fertilized.

ifiThe declinemavtbrda hbagpobeen directly Il inked to r
Conservation Foundation Land Preservation Speciali
turf grass is extremely high. And ity lidlewaenhdldingpr ov i
capacity, and produces no crop. o

Klelnwachter said the blend is designed to support the threatened Monarch Butterfly as well as many
v ‘ = other pollinator species.

Naper The colorful landscape increases

Y habitat for a diverse number of native
- J.. Notlf creatures, eases flooding  with

y increased water absorption, reduces
Do you want to receive important emergency  10SSI| fuels burned (gasoline) with less
andcommunityinformaﬁog}iiregyﬁvm,fhg mowing, and limits the amount of
ftyofNaperville? . arbon  dioxide released into the

Now you can get City news from a phone call, atmosphere.
text message, email or smartphone app.

W . . A sustainable native landscape

It’s information how you want it, X . .
whenyouwantit. SUCh as this also is suitable for
Sign up for Naper Notify today andjointhe COMMON  areas in subd|V|s_|o_ns,
10,000 people who are already in theknow!  reducing homeowner association
> maintenance costs while adding a
sl beautiful view to the neighborhood.

Businesses and municipalities that plant The Conservaton Foundat i onés Pol |l inator
eligible for Conservation@Work certification, another Conservation Foundation program.

It is recommended that the mix be professionally installed and maintained for the first two years as the
plants get established. The seeding area will have a small bloom after one year as native plants build
root systems, and should be fully matured and in full bloom by the third year.

Ongoing maintenance still is needed, but at a significant cost reduction compared to that of grass turf.

The Conservation Foundationds Poll inator Meadow
churches, common areas, and municipal sites. For more information, contact Jim Kleinwachter at
(630) 428-4500, ext. 115 or email jkleinwachter@theconservationfoundation.org.

-0-
The lllinois Department of Transportation (IDOT) announced that a major traffic stage change for
the Route 59 Expansion Project began on Wednesday, April 29. This phase of work along the three-
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mile stretch of road will require reducing traffic to one lane in the northbound direction underneath the
Burlington Northern Santa Fe Railway from Jefferson Avenue/Liberty Street to North Aurora Road until
fall. Lane reductions will also be implemented in May at intersections along the corridor, resulting in
significant delays to east-west travel along impacted local streets, including Aurora Avenue/New York
Street and North Aurora Road.

Those traveling along Route 59 or through any of the adjacent intersections slated for ROAD
improvement can expect long delays, and motorists should allow more time for WORK
traveling in the area or adjust their routes if possible to avoid high-congestion areas. AHEAD

The project also includes implementation of an innovative diverging diamond

configuration on the bridge over Interstate 88 to enhance safety and traffic flow. During the summer,
the contractor will construct the crossover bridges requiring the closure of the interchange ramps for
approximately one to two weeks. Currently IDOT is targeting the first week in August for this work.

Construction is expected to be complete in 2015. For additional information, visit the project webpage
at www.naperville.il.us/route59expansion.aspx.

-0-

Water Street is closed on as construction begins on the Water Street District.
Construction on the development, located in the area bounded by the DuPage
River to the north, Webster Street to the west, Main Street to the east and the
alley to the south, will last until approximately fall 2016.

During construction, Water Street and its sidewalks will be closed to all vehicle
and pedestrian traffic. The alley between Water Street and Aurora Avenue will

» S also close to vehicle and pedestrian traffic for a portion of time during
constructlon As part of the development, both Water Street and the alley will be reconstructed. Due to
the alley closure, a temporary parking lot for the businesses fronting Aurora Avenue between Webster
and Main streets will be located near the corner of Webster Street and Aurora Avenue.

Webster Street and the Webster Street entrance to the Municipal Center parking deck will remain
open to motor vehicles and pedestrians; however, temporary street closures or lane reductions may
be needed for short intervals. Access to the Naperville Township parking lot will be maintained.

The City does not anticipate major interruptions to Main Street or Aurora Avenue. The portion of the
Riverwalk from just west of the covered bridge at Webster Street east to the stairway past the Main
Street Bridge adjoining the development will be closed to pedestrians throughout the project duration.
-0-

Di str i cMead@w Gléns Elementary School hosted their first
STEM Discovery Night on April 7. Presented by the Meadow Glens
School Family Community Partnership (SFCP), it showcased, exciting
innovations and scientific applications students and their families could
explore in science, technology, engineering, and math (STEM).

Over 30 science and technology businesses and organizations, including
NNHS Huskie Robotics, Exelon, Argonne National Laboratory, Alcatel-
Lucent, Society of Women Engineers, First Lego League, and Motorola
participated in demonstrations, presentations and hands-on activities.

Congressman Bill Foster (11" District) was in attendance and spoke about

his career i n science and introd &

Fermil abbs Mr. Freeze Cryogenics S | ]

Freeze, demonstrated with lots of surprises and explosions what happens to various objects When
they are exposed to extreme cold using Liquid Nitrogen.

Meadow Glens SFCPisalreadypl anni ng next yeards STEM eve
-0-

The Naperville Police Department and Bolingbrook Police Department have

increased traffic enforcement along 95™ Street between Boughton Rd and

Naperville-Plainfield Rd. Since the new section of 95" St. opened late last year,
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there has been a steady increase in the volume of traffic and significant increase in speeding
violations along this stretch of roadway that borders the two cities. The posted speed limit on
95™ Street is 40 mph in either direction in this residential neighborhood. With the weather improving,
there will be an increase in outdoor activity and concern for the safety of pedestrians and bicyclists
crossing the street in that area.

The Naperville and Bolingbrook Police departments are closely monitoring this area with a joint traffic
enforcement program to reduce violations and get motorists to slow down and comply with the law. In
the last 4 weeks, Bolingbrook and Naperville police departments combined have issued over 80 traffic
tickets on this section of roadway.

Both police departments will continue to monitor traffic in this area and will conduct further
enforcement action as necessary to get motorists to comply with the speed limits and traffic
laws. Motorists are asked to carefully monitor their speed and pay close attention to pedestrian,
bicycle and other vehicle traffic while driving in this area.

-0-
District 204 officials announced Kathy Pease will transition to
Chief Academic Officer beginning July 1. Since 2012, Pease has
served as District 204's Assistant Superintendent for Elementary
Teaching and Learning. In her current role, she oversees the
district's preschool and 21 elementary schools.

-0-
City of Naperville Brush Collection - Naperville provides free curbside residential brush collection
for tree and shrub branches each year beginning in mid-May.

The city is divided into four collection districts, which are identified by your garbage day. Each district
collection begins on Monday and takes one full week to complete. Brush must be placed on the
parkway the Sunday before collection begins in each area. Brush collection crews will make only
one pass in each neighborhood. Brush put out after city crews have passed will not be collected!!

For example, for those residents scheduled to have brush collected the week of May 19, brush will
need to be placed along the curb by Sunday, May 18 to ensure that they do not miss their collection.

Collection Specifications:
Brush must be properly prepared and meet the following specifications:
f Branches must measure between 3 feet and 8 feet in length, and be no greater than 6 inches
in diameter. (Shorter lengths may be bagged or bundled and placed out on garbage day with
a yard waste sticker attached.)
f Stack branches neatly on the parkway with cut ends toward the street. Brush piles that are
badly tangled will not be picked up.
Please place branches with thorns in a separate pile.
Piles must be placed at the curb by Sunday night before scheduled collection.
Place brush on the parkway in front of your home only. Branches along busy side streets or
rear frontages will not be collected.
f Do not tie or bundle your brush piles for the free bulk brush collection program.
f Willow whips, small twigs and vines must be placed in paper yard waste bags with a sticker
affixed for collection on your garbage day.

~N ~h —n

11

The NAHC Monthly Newsletter is a tool for communicating to and within our member associations. Please feel free to reproduce
any newsletter content in your own Association newsletters.




























































